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Christ the King 
November 22, 2020 

(continued on page 3) 

On the Journey 

+Today is the Solemnity of Our Lord, Jesus Christ, King of the Universe – Christ the 
King Sunday, signaling the end of the Church’s liturgical year 2020.  This is a grand and 
mighty title given to our Lord, as we acknowledge that He is King of all Heaven and 
Earth.  Jesus, however, does not call on us to treat Him like royalty.  Instead, He      
commands that we pay homage to Him by caring for his people.   
    The Gospel (cycle B for Sundays; year 1 for weekdays, by the way) is clear:  Feed the 
hungry, give drink to the thirsty, care for the sick, visit the imprisoned, clothe the    
naked, welcome the stranger.  Jesus plainly tells us that by doing for others, we are 
doing for Jesus himself.  Conversely, when we fail to care for another and their needs, 
we fail to care for Jesus.  All who have answered Christ’s call of discipleship, and who 
love and care for others, will inherit the Kingdom He has prepared for us.  
    There is an abundance of wisdom in the readings the Church has chosen for this 
special day.  Surely it is no accident that on the same day that we honor Jesus as King, 
He is also referred to as shepherd.  One title appears grand and mighty.  The other 
seems humble and unassuming, but both are integrally tied to the meaning of this 
feast.  For in coming to inaugurate and reign over the Kingdom, Christ also came in 
perfect humility.  It is a humility that “demands the same of us, in a holistic attitude 
that serves as an antidote to secularism.” (Cf. Pope Pius XI, Quas primas [encyclical], 

promulgated Dec. 11, 1925, which introduced this feast). 
     It is a powerful image in today’s Gospel as Jesus sits on his glorious throne           
surrounded by his angels, with the nations assembled before Him waiting to be 
judged.  It is clear that those sheep who have listened to his voice will be welcomed 
fully into the Kingdom, for they will have been living in the Kingdom on earth.  The 
goats, however, will be left aside, having not heeded the simple commands of their 
Shepherd. 
     When we are able to gather for Eucharist, it means that we, however well or       
imperfectly, hear and are hopefully listening to our Shepherd’s voice.  By the way we 
cooperate with God’s grace, we can continue what we are doing: we can begin again: 
or we can do more to listen and follow his word, and help to bring about the Kingdom 
in the here and now. 
     Let us work to honor and praise God by the way in which you and I work to heal 
divisions and build up the Body of Christ here on earth! 
 

+PLEASE NOTE THAT ARCHBISHOP VIGNERON HAS EXTENDED THE DISPENSATION 
FROM THE OBLIGATION TO ATTEND MASS ON SUNDAYS AND HOLY DAYS OF        
OBLIGATION FOR PEOPLE LIVING IN OR VISITING THE ARCHDIOCESE OF DETROIT 
UNTIL ASH WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2021.  People are encouraged to remember 
to “keep holy the Lord’s Day” by spending some time in prayer, reading Sacred      
Scripture, and meditating/reflecting upon their faith relationship with God during this 

Thanksgiving Day Mass 
November 26, 2020 - 9:00 AM  

 

Advent Little Books  

The Advent prayer books are 

available on the table in the  

East Vestibule. 

 Recommended Donation 

$1.00 

The Advent Reconciliation 

Schedule  

can be found on page 10 



 

Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Craig Marion    frcraig@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service  
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:    
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council                    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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On The Journey (continued from page 3) 

time.  We are working at offering more than “by appointment only” confession opportunities also.  And during the celebration of 
Christmas and the weekend immediately following (Dec. 24, 25, 26, 27), we encourage people to only attend Mass once during 
those days, to give more people a chance to attend during this special time of year.  Our parish Christmas card will highlight these 
events for you to easily recall what’s going on.  
 

+This weekend, we are happy to have auxiliary Bishop Gerard Battersby with us on Saturday morning at 11 a.m. to celebrate our 
third group receiving the sacrament of Confirmation! May the Holy Spirit bestow special graces on our students as they complete 
the Sacraments of Initiation.  I hope and pray that this will not be an “end” but a “renewed” beginning for your faith journey! 
     And now that we’ve have seen our 2020 Confirmation class through our celebrations, special thanks to everyone who helped 
make it all possible- Maureen Schreffler, our Director of Faith Formation, members of her staff, especially Brenda Heughens,      
Margaret Kozak and Linda Martens; our volunteer catechists from last year; Nikki Zakrzewski, Worship director, Stephan Pawl, our 
Minister of Music, Christopher Kasperek, Pastoral Associate (live streaming), and our maintenance staff.  In particular, let me thank 
you parents for your faithfulness in helping educate and form your daughters and sons in the faith as they prepared for this special 
and solemn occasion!  God bless all of you! 
 

+This coming Thursday, we will have our Thanksgiving Day mass at 9 a.m.  If you can join us, that’s great.  If not, please remember 
to give God thanks in a most special way that day!  (The Parish Offices will be closed on both Thursday and Friday.) 
 

+Our 2020 CSA continues to slowly but surely move forward, now totaling $454,388 in donations and pledges against our target of 
$302,657, giving us a potential refund of $151,738.  My prayerful thanks for your generosity, and my prayerful invitation extended 
to all those who have yet to participate! 
 

+The Giving Tree program is underway here at the parish as we strive to help the less fortunate.  Your generosity of gift cards will 
help make the holidays a little brighter for those in need.  Remember that we need the returns by November 29th to sort through 
and get these gifts to the organizations that have requested our help.  God bless your kindness! 
 

+As you are aware, reported cases of Covid-19 have risen sharply over the last couple weeks here in Michigan.  It signals more   
danger for all of us, and points to possible new/additional directives in the State as well as the Archdiocese regarding health care 
precautions.  These can change pretty much at a moment’s notice, so please be aware of the constantly changing environment.  I 
fear right now that we may once again be put under a “lock-down” order, so let’s do our part to prevent the spread of Covid. 
     In this light, please know that you MUST wear a mask/shield in church and anywhere on the parish or school property.  We    
encourage frequent hand sanitizing/hand washing.  Do these things for others and their safety, if not for yourself.  AND PLEASE: IF 
YOU FEEL ILL, ARE STRUGGLING WITH A COLD/COUGH, etc., DON’T COME TO CHURCH OR THE CAMPUS AND POTENTIALLY PASS 
IT ON TO OTHERS!  Let’s help one another stay safe and healthy! 
 

+Looking forward to seeing you!  Let us continue to pray for one another!   
         -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  

        FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

 
PANDEMIC PRAYER 

(from catholiccompany.com) 
 

O clement, O loving, 
 O sweet Mother Mary, 

We, your children of every nation 
Turn to you in this pandemic. 
Our troubles are numerous;  

our fears are great. 
Grant that we might deposit them  

at your feet. 
 

Take refuge in your Immaculate Heart, 
And obtain peace, healing, rescue, 

And timely help in all our needs. 
You are our Mother. 

Pray for us to your Son. 
 

Amen. 

Wednesday, November 25 
9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

 

Thursday, November 26 
Closed 

 

Friday, November 27 
Closed 

 

Saturday, November 28 
Closed 

 

Sunday, November 29 
Closed 

http://catholiccompany.com/


 

Worship 4 
Book of Remembrance 

During the month of November, the Church in a special 
way remembers the faithful departed who have gone 
on to their eternal rest. In recognition of this, St.       
Andrew places our Parish Book of Remembrance out in 
the Church. 
Parishioners are invited to write the  names of their 
family members and friends who have passed away in 
the last year in during the month of November.  All who 
are listed will be remembered in prayer. Names that 
have previously been entered do not need to be      
entered again. 
During these unusual times you are encouraged to use 
your own pen or make use of the hand sanitizer prior 
to writing in the book. 

For I am convinced that neither death, nor life,  

nor angels, nor principalities, nor present things, nor 

future things, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, nor 

any other creature will be able to separate us from the 

love of God in  Christ Jesus,  our Lord. 

Romans 8:38-39 

Christmas Anticipation 

Although we are still uncertain about what the next few 

months may bring, we are working on plans for Advent 

and Christmas. Christmas Liturgies always require addi-

tional help and this year will be no exception. We will 

need greeters, ushers, Eucharistic Ministers, and Mass 

Coordinators. Covid-19 protocols will be in place. If you 

are willing to assist in any of the roles mentioned above, 

please contact the parish office with your contact infor-

mation so that we can be prepared for each of the 

Christmas Liturgies and provide any needed training. 

Return to Registration for Mass  

Due to the rise in positive cases of Covid-19 in the 

area and in light of recommendations by the     

Archdiocese of Detroit and the Oakland County 

Health Department to have efficient means of 

alerting parishioners and contact tracing, it has 

been decided that we will return to signing up in 

advance for Weekend Mass through Eventbrite. 

Those without access to a computer can still call 

the parish office to register. This change will take 

effect on the first weekend of Advent, November 

28-29, 2020.  

In addition, for daily Mass you will now be asked to 

sign in with your name and phone number.  

Daily Mass sign-in sheets and weekend                 

registrations will be destroyed after 28 days. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this 

matter.  

Beloved, let us love one another,      

because love is from God; everyone 

who loves is born of God and knows 

God.                                  1 John 4:7 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwia6YyF6YfQAhUCwYMKHfOlAAsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnyfaithformation.org%2Fbook-of-remembrance&bvm=bv.137132246,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNFSV_9xpwmi4U2qXAOzbRhGZNgIhg&ust=147
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55 PLUS November UPDATE —— 
 

Neighborhood House Christmas Donation 

Since the difficult decision was made to cancel the 55 Plus Christmas Party for this year, we still wanted to keep the tradition of 

making a donation for Neighborhood House. At least we can offer some Christmas blessings for those being serviced by            

Neighborhood House during these challenging times. 

 

This year they would be grateful to receive new hats, waterproof gloves, and mittens of any size, age, or gender. A Christmas     

decorated container will be at the North entrance of the Church, and will be marked “55 Plus”, from November 30th until   

December 4th. The Church is open from daily Mass until 2:00 pm for this collection. Donations need to be received by December 

6th so we can timely deliver to them. 

 

That’s all for now. Please let us know if you have any questions, thoughts, or ideas! God bless and stay safe!! 

 

— Gary and Nancy Greve 

 

– Dr. Mat 

November 29 - December 27, 2020 

      Mother of God, Queen of Heaven, Help of Christians, Star of the Sea . . .The Blessed Virgin Mary goes by many titles. Why do 

Catholics love her so? And how can we foster our relationship with Mary and learn to imitate her virtues? 

 

     Consider this an Advent retreat experience for the lay faithful, done at your own pace, and guided by five globally esteemed 

professors from Sacred Heart. This is an opportunity to grow a deeper relationship with Our Blessed Mother, spend time with 

the Lord, and will offer reflections on the beautiful teachings of our Catholic faith about Mary: her role as Mother of God, her 

Perpetual Virginity, her Immaculate Conception, and her Assumption into Heaven. But Mary is not just a figure of the past.     

Sacred Heart Major Seminary faculty will also introduce us to Mary’s apparitions to people living in very different times and   

places, such as Lourdes, France; Fatima, Portugal; Guadalupe, Mexico; and Kibeho, Rwanda.  

 

     Come and join us this Advent as we get to know the Blessed Virgin Mary! For more information and/or to register please visit: 

http://explore.shms.edu/mary 



 

Faith Formation 6 
Corporal Works of Mercy 

The idea that what we do for others we do for God as well is 

a daunting thought, because we aren’t always kind to oth-

ers. But the kindness we do show to others is shown to God. 

That feels good. The Corporal Works of Mercy in today’s 

Gospel talk about helping those in need. We can take them 

literally, but we can also get creative in our interpretation. 

To feed the hungry we can donate to food pantries and or-

ganize canned food drives. But we can also provide a meal 

or offer to grocery shop for someone shut in at home. 

To provide drink to the thirsty, we can donate to a water 

project. We could also keep ourselves  hydrated, use less 

water for showers, and read what Pope Francis has to say 

about water in his encyclical, “Laudato Si” (Google it) under 

Section ll, “The Issue of Water.” 

We can donate clothing to clothe the naked. We can also 

purchase clothing from stores which practice fair trade and 

fair wages for employees.  

To shelter the homeless, we don’t necessarily have to take 

in strangers, but we can provide food or toiletries to shel-

ters. We can also  pray for those without a home, and lend 

our time and tools to a neighbor for home repairs. 

We can visit or call a sick friend or neighbor. We could also 

make a cheerful card or get a group together to stand out-

side their window and sing. 

If you can’t physically visit a prison, you can donate bibles 

to a church’s prison ministry. In your own neighborhood, 

just talking and listening to a homebound person fits this 

category. 

Supporting the family of a deceased person at a wake or     

funeral is a way to bury the dead. But you can also visit the 

cemetery where your family members have been laid to 

rest, take part in a cemetery clean-up, or provide a dish for 

a funeral luncheon. 

However you choose to observe these works of mercy,                    

remember that you are serving God as well. 

Blessings,  Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                                                           

Director of Faith Formation 

Thoughts from Virtual Learners… 
Second graders  learn that God loves all creation. 
(Mt. 6:25-34) Julia M and Francis P  had fun with 
their bird craft. 



 

7 Confirmation 

Christ the King Sunday 
 
In our First Reading today, the prophet Ezekiel uses the imagery of a shepherd rescuing his sheep to illustrate how our Lord God 
reaches out to those in need. In St. Matthew’s Gospel, Jesus clearly teaches that His followers must serve others with acts of   
Christian mercy and love to enter the Kingdom of God. He proclaims: Whatever you did for one of the least brothers of mine, you 
did for me. These Gospel instructions are the foundation of the Catholic Church’s Spiritual and Corporal 
Works of Mercy, on which St. Teresa modeled her life and ministry to the “poorest of the poor” in the streets 
of Calcutta. Like St. Teresa, we, as Paschal stewards, accept God’s call to proclaim Jesus to all we meet on our 
own journey toward holiness. May her model of love, charity, and mercy encourage us to open our hearts 
and minds in service of the poor, sick, and strangers in our midst and to return a  generous portion of our 
blessings. In this upcoming Advent season, adopt a family in need, visit a relative or friend in a nursing home 
or assisted living facility, or sponsor a refugee family.  

Kate Saari 

Giuseppe Sapienza 

Claire Schmitz 

Breana Selliman 

Daniel Setera 

Duncan Sinclair 

Lilian Sipila 

Harrison Smith 

MaryAnn Spraggins 

Adele Stephens 

Gracie Striebich 

Sofie Striebich 

Jordan Suhajda 

Brett Sutter 

Mckenzie Swanson 

Mathew Sypniewski 

Emily Szalach 

Aidan Szymanski 

Tradii Aidan 

Maya Vijayakumar 

Reagan Vogel 

Matthew Wagner 

Alyssa Wysokinski 

Anthony Randazzo 

Travis Rekar 

Alexander Reszewski 

Ethan Reszewski 

Marcelo Rodriguez 

Blayden Rogers 

Savannah Ruppert 

Colin Russo 

 

Ellie Peters 

Michael Peters 

Eve Pocious 

Jeremy Pone 

Nicholas Privert 

William Prochko 

Kelly Quintal 

Ryan Quintal 

 

 

 

 

Katelyn Benitez 

Sophia Brown 

Carson Cagigal 

Riley Ferhadson 

Maura Fitzpatrick 

Megan Fitzpatrick 

Elise Glotkowski 

Julia Gurne 

Lucas Holiday 

Tyler Horvath 

Helena Hyman 

Audrey Kovtun 

Christian Lanfear 

Mary Lanfear 

Matthew Laube 

Joseph Maisano 

AnaCarol Mata 

Natalie Monterosso 

Andrew Napolitano 

Andrew Palomba 

Jada Pantaleo 

Shay Patterson 

Gabriella Paonessa 

Jack Pecar 
 

 

 
COME HOLY SPIRIT 

Fill The Hearts of Your 
Faithful 

 
Confirmation  
Candidates  

November 21, 2020 



 

Youth Ministry 8 



 

9 Holy Family Regional School 

  

Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

Honoring Veterans 
In celebration of Veteran’s Day, fourth graders in Mrs. Harm's 
class wrote letters to Veterans. They talked about what Veter-
an’s Day is and why it’s important to honor the day. Mrs. Harm 
will send the letters to Operation Gratitude, to be forwarded to  
veterans around the country. The sincere appreciation the  
children expressed in their letters is very heartfelt and quite  
touching. What a wonderful lesson! God bless our Veterans and 
their families every day!  

     Holy Family Regional School 
 Annual Fund 

 

Our Annual Fund is underway! Please view our 
video and consider donating at 

www.HolyFam.org 
Click on Donate, Click on Annual Fund 
Your generosity ensures that our school can 

foster spiritual and religious formation,  
academic excellence, and service to others.   

Thank you for your support! 

Box Of Joy Outreach 
Our generous families donated Boxes of Joy with toys and other 
gifts to brighten the Christmas of children suffering from  
extreme poverty throughout the world.  By sharing our blessings 
and the joy of Christmas, we plant seeds of hope through the 
Gospel. We hope to learn more about compassion and share in 
our Lord’s mercy through this  experience. 

http://www.HolyFam.org


 

Christian Service 10 

GIVING TREE OUTREACH PROGRAM 
 

This year has been a year like no other.  In the spirit of safety and 
health, the Giving Tree Program will be different  this year. 
 

In concurrence with the agencies we assist, the Giving Tree Program 
will be all gift cards this year.  We are asking for gift cards in $25      
denominations from Meijer, Walmart, Target, and Kroger.  We will 
also accept cash / check donations as well and purchase the needed 
gift cards. 
 

You can put them in an envelope and mark it  Christmas Giving Tree.  
You can mail them or drop them off at Church or at the Parish Office  
mailbox. 
 

We thank you for your understanding and your  generous donation to 
help all those less fortunate and struggling during this holiday season.  
 

Gift Cards need to be turned in by November 29, 2020 

RECONCILIATION  

IN THE SEASON OF ADVENT  
 

Individual 

Saturday, November 28  
3:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

Saturday, December 5      

3:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

Tuesday, December 15     

3:00 PM - 4:00 PM  

Thursday, December 17     

9:45 AM - 10:30 AM 

Saturday, December 19 

3:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

 Individual Reconciliations, there will only 
be 1 or 2 priests available 

 

Communal 

Saturday, December 12 
1:00 PM  - 3:00 PM 



 

Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast on our 
website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 
    

OR… downloaded our parish app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

November 23 
St Clement I 
St Columban 

Blessed Miguel Agustin Pro 
Revelation 14:1-3, 4b-5 

Luke 21:1-4 
 

November 24 
St Andrew Dung-Lac & Companions 

Revelation 14:14-19 
Luke 21-5-11 

 
November 25 

St Catherine of Alexandria 
Revelation 15:1-4 

Luke 21:12-19 
 

November 26 
Thanksgiving Day 

Revelation 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a 
Luke 21:20-28 

 
November 27 

Revelation 20:1-4, 11- 21:2 
Luke 21:29-33 

 
November 28 

Revelation 22:1-7 
Luke 21:34-36 

 
November 29 

1st Sunday of Advent 
Isaiah 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7 

Psalm 80 
1 Corinthians 1:3-9 

Mark 13:33-37 

Readings for the  
Week of November 23 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 

* as of November 16 
 

 
Wednesday, November 25 

9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
 

Thursday, November 26 
Closed 

 

Friday, November 27 
Closed 

11  

Reporting Sexual Abuse 
 
To inform the Archdiocese of Detroit         
regarding the sexual abuse of minors by 
priests, deacons, and other church     
personnel and/or to speak to the Victim 
Assistance Coordinator, contact 866-   
343-8055. A caller will be requested to 
provide his or her name and telephone 
number. All calls regarding complaints of 
sexual abuse will be returned in a timely 
manner. This toll–free telephone      
number has been established as part of 
an effort by the Detroit archdiocese to 
protect children, young people, and   
other vulnerable people in our schools,   
parishes, and ministries. This line is for 
reporting suspected sexual misconduct 
or child abuse within archdiocesan      
institutions and ministries only. Persons 
with complaints not involving clergy or 
church personnel should refer to the      
archdiocesan web site at www.aod.org 
for contact information for civil          
authorities. 

UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 
Saturday 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass on weekends 
will be by reservations. 

Link available on  
Wednesday before. 

 
Remember, space is limited 

to 250 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of November 22 
 
SUNDAY  November 22, 2020 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
     

12:00 pm  Janice Renee Pinelli  Pinelli Family 
  William Andrew Petrick  Mary Jane Petrick 
  Janet McGarry   Margaret Fergen 
 

  5:00 pm  Manny & Janet Yasso  Yasso Family 
  Raymond Nowinski  Family 
  Dr. Dennis Ainhorn  Barb & Cristy 
 
MONDAY  November 23, 2020 
  9:00 am  Grace Antoinette Smith  Mother, Mary 
  Vivian Jakabhazy   Wills Family 
  Caterina Basile 
    
TUESDAY  November 24, 2020 
  9:00 am  Jesse Stuart   Jan Klemm 
  Richard Koerber   Betsy Koerber 
  Shawn Walker   John & Marge Allasio 
 
WEDNESDAY  November 25, 2020 
  9:00 am  Charles Dunn   Family 
  Frank Morelli   Cairns Family 
  In Thanksgiving   Ann Foster 
    
THURSDAY  November 26, 2020 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
 
FRIDAY  November 27, 2020 
  9:00 am  Grace Antoinette Smith  Mother, Mary 
  Thomas Barnes, Sr  Family 
  In Thanksgiving   Ann Foster 
 
SATURDAY  November 28, 2020 
  5:00 pm   Anne Whedon   Family 
  Sally Bolgiani   Sister, Suzie & Family 
  Emily Solek   Family 
  
SUNDAY  November 29, 2020 
  8:00 am  Aldo Terenzi   Wife, Tina 
  Jesse Stuart   Carra Beck 
  Patricia Morrison  Family & Friends 
     

12:00 pm  Edwin Berger   Louise Okon 
  Janet McGarry   Margaret Fergen 
  Sandro Ferri   M/M Americo Ferri & Family 
 

  5:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Tom Maas 
Laurie Hasselwander 

James Ahearn 
Karen Ahearn 
Laura Keilman 

Jack Waters 
Mike Peters 

Scott Holland 
Sandra Brogger 
John Thompson 

Jack Hretz 
Angie Sultana 

Richard Mikutis 
Catherine Hornung 

Helen Hawley 
Caterina Basile 
Kristin  Sutter 

Deborah Giacalone 
Cheryl Labes 
Michael Rea 
Susan Metz 
Paul Jacque 
Tracy Jacque 

Lisa Miller Ruskin 
Mark Wiemels 
Diane Franey 

Debbie Psotka 
Karen Young 
Dave Felicelli 
Dan Brusstar 

Mary Jo Dinha 
Tom Donoughe 

Mary Macke 
Mike McDermott 

Judy Cote 
Robert Clemens 

Bill Zandi 
Amelia Roose 

Nicholas Gauthier 
Franz Estereicher 

Debra Aouate 
Tarik Dinha, Sr 

Msgr. Mike 
Doreen Valente 
Kenneth Beattie 
Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Louise Carlson 
Mark Kujawski 
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